
 
TRANSLATION 

 
REPUBLIC OF PANAMA 

SUPERINTENDENCY OF BANKS 
 
 
 
August 8, 2003 

CIRCULAR N°039-2003 
 
 
 
General Manager 
 

Reference: Consultations regarding the System of Transference of      
Information – Atoms 

 
 
 
Dear Sir:  
 
We hereby inform you that all technical and functional consultation regarding The System of 
Transference of Information, must be remitted to the Unit of Management Control of this 
Superintendency through the Compliance Officer of the banking institution that your represent. 
 
 
Said consultations may be addressed to the following 
E-mail: controldegestion@superbancos.gob.pa 
 
Yours Truly, 
 
 
 
 
Delia Cardenas 
Superintendent 
 
 
 
_______________________________________________________________________ 
I certify that the above is a true translation of the copy of the document is Spanish presented to me. 
 
 
 
 


